

April 8, 2008

Mr. Gordon Scott
President
The Greenspan Company/Adjusters International
400 Oyster Point Boulevard, Suite 519
South San Francisco, California 94080

Dear Mr. Scott,

In April of 2005 our cogeneration plant suffered significant damage when a fire started in one of our fuel buildings, then quickly spread to our boiler room by way of the fuel conveyer system causing further damage to the refractory. As our plant had only recently become operational, this was a huge setback. To make matters worse, our insurance company started looking for ways to deny coverage on some of the claims.

Because of their actions, we decided we needed assistance. We did some research and it became clear to us that yours was the firm that we wanted to represent us. We made the decision to hire your firm to represent our interest and to ensure that we would be able to rebuild and repair our facility. We never regretted our decision.

The team assembled by The Greenspan Co./Adjusters International, included Ken Crown, Chris Glenister, CPA, Stan Parrish Esq. and other technical members of your staff. The strategies your firm employed throughout the claims process thwarted the insurers' exhaustive efforts to undervalue the claim. You successfully convinced the insurance company and their consultants for the need to resolve our differences and reach an equitable resolution. I am pleased to say that goal was accomplished.

We appreciate and commend The Greenspan Co./Adjusters International for their expertise and persistence in representing Big Valley Power during this challenging process. We believe that without your help and guidance that we might not be in business today. We would recommend your services to any organization facing similar circumstances. Best regards and thanks again.

Sincerely,

Jerry Des Roche

President, CEO

National Power Company

erry Jeskoch